
Gubblecote Team A Report 27
th
 October 2006 

 

Team A: Gayna, Steve, Sam, Elaine 

 

Our group of 4 arrived at our first site around 9.30pm; the skies were clear with a slight breeze. We walked 

through the gate along the side of the fields and came to a largish clearing surrounded in cut down trees, we 

thought this could have been the location of the pond and so we stayed for about 20 minutes in silence. 

Two of the group felt slightly unnerved at this area but maybe because it was dark and extremely quiet. 

One member felt breathing in her ear at this site. 

 

We moved back towards the gate after about half an hour and spent some time in the lane. Running was 

heard in the bushes but this may have been the breeze through the trees. As we walked down the lane one 

member heard a breathing type noise in her ear which was quite startling. 

 

At our second site of the evening (by the Gibbet), this was quite uneventful although it was noticeably 

colder here. We all heard a bang on the bridge and one member felt as though someone rushed by her side 

and at the same time a member saw a flash of light reflecting on another team member’s face. Two 

members found a particular cold spot by the gibbet; this was felt on the lower part of the legs. 

 


